
October -November 2020  

1 

 NEWS AND VIEWS 

School Newsletter 

Wausau West High School Office 
Hours: 7:00 a.m. ï 4:00 p.m. 

Office - 715-261ï0850 

Office Fax - 715-261-3260 

 

Website: west.wausauschools.org 

 

Principal:   

Jeb Steckbauer ï 715-261-0855 

Associate Principals: 

Amber Haluska ï 715-261-0861 

(Special Education) 

Arrin Woller ï 715-261-0871 

(Programming) 

Jon Tomski ï 715-261-0862 

(Pupil Services) 

Athletic/Activity Director: 

Brian Miller - 715-261-0874 

 

Other Important Numbers: 

Counseling Office  

715-261-0890 

Nurseôs Office  

715-261-0851 

Attendance Office 

715-261-0880 

Career Center  

715-261-0853 

Follow Wausau West on Twitter 

SCHOOL FEES 

Remember to check your 
student fee accounts through 
your Parent Portal for updat-
ed fees that may have been 
added. 

You can pay online or send a 
check to Wausau West High 
School.   

Thank you! 

MANDA TORY WINTER  

ATHLETIC PARENT  

AND ATHLETE  MEETING  

The mandatory athletic parent and athlete meeting for winter 
athletes will be held on Monday, October 26, at 6:00 p.m., in 
room 315. The meeting will last approximately 60 minutes and 

will cover the athletic code, harassment, hazing, and general athletic information.   If 
COVID restrictions prevent us from gathering, there will be a video available on the 
West High website.  You can view the video and answer the questions on the quiz.  
Parents, guardians, and athletes only have to attend one meeting per year, so if you 
viewed the video from this fall, your obligation has been met. 

A student-athlete will not be allowed to compete until the parent and athlete obligation 
has been fulfilled. 

VIRTUAL LEARNING HELP 

Technology Support 
The Technology Support form is the fastest most efficient manner for any stu-
dent or parent to obtain technology support.  A team is constantly reviewing and 
responding to form submissions.  Any student in need of device repair or ex-
change will be required to complete this form to arrange a contact free device 
exchange at the Wausau School District Maintenance and Operations building.  
Click here for the Technology Support Form.  You can also call them at 715-261
-0833. 

PREVENT FURTHER SPREAD 

¶ Notify your school nurse if your child is diagnosed with  
      COVID-19.  Kira McGinnity at 715-261-0914 

¶ Notify your school nurse if you or your child had contact with some-
one who you know was diagnosed with COVID-19 

¶ Keep students home from school if they are sick 
 
Encourage good habits: frequent hand-washing, covering coughs and 
sneezes, use of face coverings in public, and staying home as much as 
possible.  For further information regarding facemasks please go to this 
link from the Department of Health Services or the Center For Disease 
Control. 

SCHEDULE CHANGES 
We will no longer be making any schedule changes including class 
drops/adds as we are now four weeks into the semester.  If you 
feel there are extenuating circumstances please contact your 
child's counselor. 

http://west.wausauschools.org/
mailto:jsteckba@wausauschools.org
mailto:ahaluska@wausauschools.org
mailto:awoller@wausauschools.org
mailto:jtomski@wausauschools.org
mailto:bmiller@wausauschools.org
https://twitter.com/wausauwest?lang=en
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSem_HnFBdpIrb5q4nLzOvvUL1Xu3k3YVrGLQCaZ0h_iGZ8bPw/viewform
http://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/covid-19/protect.htm
http://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/diy-cloth-face-coverings.html
http://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/diy-cloth-face-coverings.html
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A VIEW OF IN-PERSON LEARNING 
 

In-Person Learning 
 
Students will be divided into 2 groups (A or B) These groups will alternate weeks of coming 
into school and then learning at home Monday through Thursdays.  Fridays will remain an all 
virtual day whereas students will be required to complete work posted on Itslearning.  For ex-
ample, Jane Doe is in the A group.  She will come to school Monday through Thursday and 
follow her mod schedule.  The following week Jane will be learning from home which may in-
clude joining scheduled classes via google meet, completing homework and other tasks as-
signed in Itslearning.  
 
West will have ñopen campusò for all grade levels to reduce overall numbers of students in 
areas outside of classrooms. Therefore, students may leave the building if they are not in a 
scheduled class; however, students choosing to stay at school must be in a supervised re-
source area when not in a scheduled class.  
 
 

Virtual Learning 
 
Students will do the majority of their learning using Itslearning and connecting virtually with 
teachers/courses Monday through Thursday.  Fridays will remain an all virtual day whereas 
students will be required to complete tasks assigned in Itslearning. 
 
 

Transportation 
 
Normal bus routes will run daily and students will get on the bus if it is their week to come to school. 
 
 

Masks 
 
Masks must be worn at all times when students are in the building per Wausau School Board Policy.  
 
 

Other Safety Protocols 
 
Social distancing of at least 6 feet will be adhered to in the classrooms when possible. 
Though not guaranteed, appropriate social distancing will be highly encouraged in other non-
structured areas such as hallways, bathrooms, as students enter and exit the building, etc. 
Hand sanitizer will be available throughout the building. 
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October Updates 
 
West will be offering a Class Material Pick Up next week for materials you need for your classes. 
Class Material Pick Up will be on the following days and times: 
 

Wednesday October 7th, 7:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 
Thursday October 8th, 7:30a.m. - 6:30 p.m. 
Friday October 9th, 7:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 

 

Please enter through the main office doors and exit out the doors by the Foods room (Door 4). Mate-
rials will be set up on tables by departments. In addition, if you have any books from the Library or 
completed materials from other classes please bring them along to turn in. As a reminder, you must 
wear a mask in order to come into the building. 
 

The following will have class materials to pick up from school:  
 
SUBJECT 
Art 
Art Foundations 
  
Business 
Introduction to Marketing 
Advanced Marketing 
Management & Entrepreneurship 
Business Opportunities 
Exploring Business 
Personal Financial Management (Jameson) 
  
  
Math 
Algebra Foundations 
Algebra 1 
Geometry 
Intermediate Algebra 
Algebra 2 
Algebra 2 Ext 
Calculus 
  
  
Social Studies 
World History 
World History Core 
MicroEconomics 
AP Psychology  
 
Tech Ed 
Welding 
Geometry Applications 
 
Music 
Freshman Choir  
Concert Band 
  
  
PE 
Health 

October Updates  
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Global Language 
French 2 
French 3 
French 4 
French AP 
German 4 
German AP 
Spanish 1 
Spanish 3 
Spanish 4 
Spanish AP  
 
Science 
All Science classes 
  
English 
All English classes 
  
IMC 
Library returns/overdue books 
 
Expanded Hub Notes 
 
We are currently working to bring a small number of students into the building to take part in hands-
on learning activities associated with various elective courses. Teachers will be reaching out to fam-
ilies of students eligible to participate in the next two to three weeks via email. Please know this is 
completely voluntary, your child is not obligated to participate in any activity offered on campus dur-
ing virtual learning. If your child decides to opt out of the activity, an alternative virtual activity will be 
provided.  
 

If your child is in a course offering a hands-on activity, you should be receiving an email from the 
teacher with procedures, logistics, and a Google Form that must be completed so we have the infor-
mation (yellow-bus transportation, lunch, health plans, etcé)  we need to bring your child into 
school. Please know while in virtual learning Wausau West will be an open campus. Open campus 
means once your childôs activity is complete they are free to leave the Wausau West campus at 
their convenience, in fact we encourage students to make arrangements to leave the building when 
their activity is over in an effort to reduce the number of students in the building at one time.  We 
appreciate your help and understanding.  With your cooperation, we hope to continue and even ex-
pand on these opportunities for our students.  
 
Again, please know at this time that students selected by teachers of specific courses will be con-
tacting students eligible to come into the building. Our next step in expanding our learning hub is to 
start inviting students identified by counselors to meet with content-area specialists for in-person 
support. Right now planning is in its infancy; we hope to start rolling out this idea in the coming 
weeks. Stay tunedé. 
 

Parent-Teacher Conferences 
 
Parent-Teacher conferences are tentatively scheduled for October 20  
and October 28.  More information will be forthcoming on details of  
these conferences.  

October Updates contôd 
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Counseling Department News 

COUNSELING INFORMATION 
 
During our Virtual Learning Days, counselors are available to help. It is an unprecedented time of 
uncertainty and change, which can be very stressful.  We are here to help, support and problem 
solve. You or your child can contact us at 715-261-0890 with any questions or concerns you may 
have. 
 
West Counselors are dedicated to helping all students experience academic, personal and social 
success during high school. We are also committed to assisting students as they formulate post-
secondary plans and begin to focus on life after high school. 
 
If your child is feeling overwhelmed, stressed, anxious or depressed, here are some resources to 
help you through this challenging time. You can also reach out to your child's counselor to share 
your concerns.  

 
Counseling Department Staff: 
 

Joe Kelter 
Department Chair 
jkelter@wausauschools.org 
 

Jenny Hintz 
Counselor 
jhintz@wausauschools.org 
 

Teri Sether 
Counselor 
tsether@wausauschools.org 
 

Haley Kerswill 
Counselor 
hkerswil@wausauschools.org 
 
Manee Vongphakdy 
Counselor 
myangvongphakdy@wausauschools.org 
 
Patti Kraus 
Guidance Secretary 
pkraus@wausauschools.org 
 
Raymond Jenson 
Career Center Coordinator 
rjensen@wausauschools.org 
 
Melanie Brunner 
School Psychologist 
mbrunner@wausauchools.org 

https://sites.google.com/wausauschools.org/wausauwestcounseling/mental-health-resources?authuser=0
mailto:jkelter@wausauschools.org
mailto:jhintz@wausauschools.org
mailto:tsether@wausauschools.org
mailto:hkerswil@wausauschools.org
mailto:myangvongphakdy@wausauschools.org
mailto:pkraus@wausauschools.org
mailto:rjensen@wausauschools.org
mailto:mbrunner@wausauschools.org
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Counseling Department News contôd  

Counseling Webpage 

Please continue to check the Wausau West Counseling webpage at west.wausauschools.org. 

It is located on Wausau Westôs website under Student Services: Counseling.  There are a lot of 
links and information to help guide your child while in high school and after.  Finally the FAFSA 
(Free Application for Federal Student Aid) will be active as of October 1, 2020.  Instead of having a 
financial aid seminar, a video will be recorded and sent out to senior families.   

 

Wisconsin Education Fairs 

Wisconsin Education Fairs are going virtual! This is an excellent opportunity to explore postsecond-
ary opportunities as well as learn about the financial aid process. We're expecting nearly 100 col-
leges, universities, military branches, and specialty schools to participate in the college fair portion.  

Register Now! 

Offering a monthly virtual college fair from 3 :00 - 5:00 p.m., followed by 5:00 - 6:00 p.m. interactive 
financial aid presentation. 

 

¶ Wednesday, 10/7 
 

¶ Sunday, 11/8 
 

¶ Wednesday, 2/10 
 

¶ Wednesday, 3/10 
 

¶ Sunday, 4/11 

Fall Schedule and Spring Schedule 

Check out this video on how students register and navigate through the events. 

Early College Credit Program/Start College Now Sign Up Deadline 

Interested in taking classes at (ECCP) UW Stevens Point at Wausau or (SCN) NTC while still 
a high school student? Please visit the counseling website for the appropriate application 
and eligibility information, and see your counselor for more information or clarification. Stu-
dents must be in strong academic standing, and on track with Westôs graduation requirements. 
Both programs have strict application deadlines.   

DEADLINES:   
No later than March 1, 2021, for a course taken in fall semester. 
No later than October 1, 2020, for a course taken in the spring semester.   

 
 

west.wausauschools.org
https://www.wefs.org/
https://www.wefs.org/2020-fall-fairs/
https://www.wefs.org/2020-spring-fairs/
https://youtu.be/FaOXWLzjviA
https://sites.google.com/wausauschools.org/wausauwestcounseling/home?scrlybrkr=2ddcedcb
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Counseling Department News contôd 

Senior Section 

Attention Seniors Planning on Applying to a University of Wisconsin Campus: 
 
Itôs never too late to start working on your college applications! The application for the University of Wisconsin 
schools is available at http://apply.Wisconsin.edu.  
***Note that the UW System will not be requiring an ACT or SAT score to be sent for the 2020-2021 
and 2021-2022 academic year. UPDATE: The University of WisconsinïMadison received authorization 
to also include the 2022-23 academic year. 

 

Additional information about the UW college application process can be found here: UW HELP or contact 
your childôs counselor 

Students planning on attending two or four-year campuses should start working on their applications now.  
Once completed, double check your application status to make sure the colleges have received all of 
your materials.  Missing even one item can hold up the review process.  If you need assistance com-
pleting applications please come into the Counseling Office or Career Center right away. 
 

Remember scholarships and other free money is very competitive.  Once you have completed your applica-
tions, start applying for scholarships.  Check the Wausau West Counseling webpage scholarship section.  
Some of the scholarships require recommendation letters and essays.  Plan accordingly and start working on 
them early. 
 

Any senior still undecided on their next path after high school should set up a meeting with their parents and 
counselor as soon as possible. 

 

Junior Section 
JUNIOR PARENT NIGHT WILL BE A VIDEO SENT OUT TO PARENTS.   

Itôs time to start thinking about and actively planning your post secondary plans.  Options include employ-
ment, military, trade or technical college and two or four-year university/college. This is a very important year 
for planning purposes.  Those who have decided college, or technical college, the next step is to do ñofficialò 
campus visits.  Contact information is listed on the Wausau West Counseling webpage.  Campus visit oppor-
tunities are also posted in the cabinet outside of the Counseling Office.  Visit as many campuses as possible.  
Take notes on what you like and dislike about every campus you visit.  This will assist you in making deci-
sions about college choices.  Before a campus tour or college visit, remember to pick up a question sheet 
from the Counseling Office.  You can always ask college representatives the questions during your tour. 

 

Students planning on entering the workforce or the military should be talking with their parents and meeting 
with employers or recruiters as soon as possible. 

 
 
Students with IEPs and 504 plans must notify their counselor if they wish to take the following tests 
with accommodations. Requests for approval of accommodations must be submitted to the College Board by 
the deadlines indicated. Failure to meet deadline dates or notify your childôs counselor can result in accom-
modations not being approved. Please contact your childôs counselor if you have questions.  
DEADLINES: 
PSAT/NMSQT: August 25, 2020 
Advanced Placement Exams: January 15, 2021  

http://apply.wisconsin.edu
https://uwhelp.wisconsin.edu/admission-guidelines/freshman/
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Counseling Department News  
contôd 

 ACT & SAT 2020 -2021 TEST SCHEDULES : 

ACT     Registration  

Test Dates    Deadlines 

October 10,17 & 25, 2020 TBD 

December 12, 2020  November 6, 2020 

February 6, 2021  January 8, 2021 

April 17, 2021   March 12, 2021 

June 12, 2021   May 7, 2021 

July 17, 2021   June 18, 2021 

SAT     Registration  

Test Dates    Deadlines 

November 7, 2020  October 7, 2020 

December 5, 2020  November 5, 2020 

March 13, 2021   February 12, 2021 

May 8, 2021   April 8, 2021 

June 5, 2021   May 6, 2021 

UW EAU CLAIRE ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIP 

 

 

 

Are you a UWEC graduate?  Do you give money to the UWEC Foundation?  Do you know where that mon-

ey goes?  Would you like to know EXACTLY where it goes?   
 

The faculty of Wausau West who are also UW Eau Claire Alumni have created a $500 scholarship just for a 

Wausau West graduate who attends UWEC.  Until now, they have funded the scholarship themselves, but we 

need your help to keep it going and possibly expand it.   
 

If you wish to help fund this wonderful opportunity for a Wausau West graduate, you can designate your donation 

to the UW Eau Claire Foundation to Wausau West - UWEC Alumni Scholarship, Scholarship Number 

2015.  Every penny of your donation goes back to a Wausau West graduate.  It could be your son or daughter 

some day!  For more information, contact Dr. Jerry Reinardy at 715-261-0905. 

Sophomore Section 

The Wausau West Counseling Department will be inviting parents and sophomores to a Tenth 
Grade Planning Conference this fall. The conference will be 30 minutes in length and will take place 
during school hours. We will use this meeting to discuss high school and career goals and may in-
clude some of the following topics: transcripts, graduation requirements, course selections, career 
plans, career interest inventory and any questions or concerns that you would have. This confer-
ence is important for your student in planning their high school career and beyond. More infor-
mation will be forthcoming.  
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Career Center/Counseling 
Information 

 

NCAA CLEARING HOUSE-ATTENTION DIVISION I AND II  

PROSPECTIVE COLLEGE ATHLETES 
 

If you are a senior planning to participate in Division I or II sports as a college freshman, now is the time to register 
and be certified by the NCAA Eligibility Center.  It is the studentôs responsibility to research college athletic 
programs and carefully check and understand NCAA requirements.  Since only approved Wausau West 
High School core coursework will be considered for eligibility, it is imperative that students take the appropriate 
courses prior to graduation.  The approved list can be obtained by visiting the NCAA Eligibility website.  The 
Wausau West school code is 502-417.  The NCAA Eligibility Center website provides information on eligibility 
standards, financial aid, recruiting and the national letter of intent, in addition to other topics of interest to student 
athletes.  It will also provide information regarding NCAA guidelines and the changes regarding the increased 
number of required approved core courses students in high school must complete. 

CAREER CORNER  
Campus Visits:  Before choosing a college, students (and parents!) are encouraged to visit campuses.  Sched-
uling a campus visit or attending an open house is an ideal way to learn more about academic programs, residence 
halls, and the campus environment.  Check the Career Center web page for updates on virtual meetings with colleges. 

Employment:  West students seeking employment are encouraged to check the Career Center web page to 
check out the job board, watch for job announcements via school email, and visit jobcenterofwisconsin.com to learn 
more about employment opportunities. 

Volunteer Opportunities :  Volunteering is a great way to learn new skills and help people in our community 
(plus, meaningful volunteer experience can enhance your resume or job application!).  To discover ways to volunteer 
your time, go to www.unitedwaymc.org/volunteer.htm. 

Avoid Financial aid and scholarship scams!  Each year families let us know about invitations they receive to 
attend meetings or set appointments for financial aid and scholarship assistance. These solicitations state a ñguarantee 
of scholarshipsò or claim ñyou canôt get this information anywhere else.ò  Additionally, you may be selected as a finalist in 
a contest that you never entered. These are all indicators of scams. Here are some good tips to follow: 

X You do not need to pay money to get money! 

X NEVER pay to fill out the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA)éitôs FREE! Always go to fafsa.gov  to 
fill out the FAFSA. 

X Do not provide your SSN or bank account information to any organization unless you initiate the contact and trust 
the company. If you are contacted by an organization asking you to provide this information, do not do it. 

X If you go to a non-school sponsored financial aid or scholarship seminar or workshop, donôt be rushed into paying 
for any services. Be cautious of any seminar representatives that are not willing to answer questions directly. Ask 
how much services cost and what the refund policy is and get it in writing. 

X Remember, legitimate companies NEVER guarantee or promise scholarships or grants! 

X You can always get free help filling out the FAFSA from school counselors, the Career Center, and financial aid of-
fices on college campuses. 

 

Contact Information:  If you have questions related to career planning, college, or em-
ployment, please contact Ray Jensen, Career Center Coordinator, at 715-261-0853 or at  

rjensen@wausauschools.org  
 

 

https://sites.google.com/wausauschools.org/career-center/home?scrlybrkr=088fd0ef
https://sites.google.com/wausauschools.org/career-center/home?scrlybrkr=088fd0ef
https://jobcenterofwisconsin.com/
https://jobcenterofwisconsin.com/
http://www.unitedwaymc.org/volunteer.htm
http://www.unitedwaymc.org/volunteer.htm
http://www.fafsa.gov/
http://www.fafsa.gov/
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AP Testing Information 

AP Registration Timelines  2020-2021 
PLEASE READ IF TAKING AN AP CLASS THIS YEAR 

 
The fall season now means it is time to register for AP exams 2021!  Registration procedures will be similar to last year with 
commitments being completed by November 6th, 2020.  The cost will remain at $98/exam if registered by Nov. 6th. Late regis-
trations can be completed until March 5th with an additional $40 fee, or $138/exam.  Due to the uncertainties of this school 
year, the College Board will be waiving the usual $40 cancelation fee, if a student decides to cancel their test.  Here is a recap 
of the timeline this year: 
¶ Now - students create a College Board account (myap.collegeboard.org) for access to curriculum materials and test ques-
tions throughout the school year 

 

¶ October 16 - November 6th - Students must register and pay for AP exams through Total Registration to avoid late fees 
(see below for more information regarding fees). 

 

¶ January 10, 2020 - Last day to request testing accommodations through the College Board.   
 

¶ February 17 - March 5th - Students register and pay for 2nd semester classes (AP English Literature, AP Macroeconom-
ics) through Total Registration 

 

¶ March 5th - Last day to register and pay in full for a year-long exam with a $40 late fee.  Also the last day to cancel an ex-
am for a full refund. 

¶ May 3 - 14, 2021 - AP testing.  Schedule can be found here 
 

¶ July 2021 - Students access test scores through their College Board account 
 
Students will be accessing and utilizing two different websites for their AP journey.  Below is a comparison of how each website 

is utilized: ²Ƙȅ ǘǿƻ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜǎΚ 

/h[[9D9 .h!w5 

ƳȅŀǇΦŎƻƭƭŜƎŜōƻŀǊŘΦƻǊƎ 

¶ /ǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊ 
 

¶ ¦ǎŜ Wƻƛƴ /ƻŘŜ ŦǊƻƳ !t ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŜƴǊƻƭƭ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ Ŏƭŀǎǎ 
 

¶ wŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎΣ ŦƻǊƳŀǝǾŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ ǘŜǎǘǎ ŀǎǎƛƎƴŜŘ ōȅ !t ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ 
 

¶ 5ŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ !t ǘŜǎǘ ƻǊ ƴƻǘ 
 

¶ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜ ŀ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ !t L5 ƭŀōŜƭ ǎƘŜŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ƻƴ ŜȄŀƳ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎ 
 

¶ Lƴ {ǳƳƳŜǊ нлнмΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ŦǊŜŜ ŜȄŀƳ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜǎ 
 

¶ Lƴ Wǳƭȅ нлнмΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƭƻƎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ !t ǘŜǎǘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ 

¢h¢![ w9DL{¢w!¢Lhb 
ǘƻǘŀƭǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴΦƴŜǘ 
 

¶ /ǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ¢ƻǘŀƭ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
 

¶ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀȅ ŦƻǊ !t ŜȄŀƳǎ ƘŜǊŜ 
 

¶ wŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǝǾŜ ŜƳŀƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜȄǘǎ ǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ōƻǘƘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǘŜǎǝƴƎ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΣ ŦŜŜǎΣ ŜǘŎΦ 
 

¶ ¢ƻ ŀǾƻƛŘ ŀ ƭŀǘŜ ŦŜŜΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ Ŧǳƭƭ-ȅŜŀǊ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀȅ ōȅ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ сǘƘΦ tŀȅƳŜƴǘ ƻǇǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜΥ 

  tŀȅ ƛƴ Ŧǳƭƭ - Ϸфу ǇŜǊ ŜȄŀƳ - ōȅ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ сǘƘ
 

  tŀȅ ŀ Ϸпл ƴƻƴǊŜŦǳƴŘŀōƭŜ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘ ǇŜǊ ŜȄŀƳΣ Ǉƭǳǎ ϷнΦтр ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎƛƴƎ ŦŜŜ ōȅ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ сǘƘΦ wŜƳŀƛƴƛƴƎ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜǎ 
  όϷфу - Ϸпл ǇŜǊ ǘŜǎǘύ Ǉƭǳǎ ϷнΦтр ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎƛƴƎ ŦŜŜ ŘǳŜ ōȅ aŀǊŎƘ рǘƘΦ    

  wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ Ŧǳƭƭ-ȅŜŀǊ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŘƻƴŜ ǳǇ ǘƻ aŀǊŎƘ рǘƘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ Ϸпл ƭŀǘŜ ŦŜŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘƻǘŀƭ ƻŦ Ϸфу Ҍ Ϸпл ǇŜǊ 
  ǘŜǎǘΦ 

https://apstudents.collegeboard.org/exam-calendar
https://myap.collegeboard.org/login
https://www.totalregistration.net/
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WSD Continuous Nondiscrimination Notice  

The Wausau School District does not discriminate against individuals on the basis of sex, race, religion, national origin, ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital or parental status, sexual 

orientation, or physical, mental, emotional, or learning disability. Federal law prohibits discrimination in education and employment on the basis of age, race, color, national origin, sex, 

religion, or disability.  Anyone who believes that the Wausau School District has inadequately applied the principles and/or regulations of Title VI, Title VII, Title IX, Section 504 or the 

Americans with Disabilities Act, may file a complaint with the WSD Equity Director at the Longfellow Administration Center, 415 Seymour Street, Wausau, Wisconsin 54402-0359, or by 

telephone at 715-261-0500. 

Lub Wausau School District txwv tsis pub leejtwg ua saib tsis  taus ib tus neeg twg txawm yog hais tias nej yog pojniam los y og txivneej, yog haiv neeg dabtsi, ntseeg 

dabtsi, poj koob yawm txiv yog leejtwg, nyiam pojniam los yog txivneej li cas, muaj mob nkees li cas los yog xiam oob qhab li  cas. Kevcai nyob rau tebchaws no txwv 

tsis  pub leejtwg yuav ua saib tsis  taus nej yog nej tuaj nrhiav haujlwm ntawm peb txawm yog nej yog haiv neeg twg, muaj noo b nyoog li cas, cev nqaij daim ntawv 

yog xim dabtsi, nyiam pojniam txivneej, ntseeg dabtsi, los yog muaj kev xiam oob qhab li cas.  Yog leejtwg ntseeg tau hais ti as lub khoog tsev kawm ntawv Wausau 

School District ua tsis raws li txojcai thiab/los yog cov lus teev tseg nyob rau Title VI, Title VII, Title IX, Section 504 l os yog Txojcai Tiv Thaiv Haiv Neeg Mekas uas 

Xiam Oob Qhab, nej sau tau ib tsab ntawv tsis txaus siab tuaj rau tus saib xyuas tej teebmeem zoo li no uas yog tus WSD Equit y Director nyob tom  Longfellow 

Administration Center, 415 Seymour Street, Wausau, Wisconsin 54402 -0359, los yog hu rau nws ntawm tus xovtooj 715 -261-0549. 

El Distrito Escolar de Wausau no discrimina contra las personas por motivos de sexo, raza, religión, nacionalidad, ancestro, credo, embarazo, estado civil, orientación sexual, o discapacidad 

física, emocional, mental o de aprendizaje. La Ley Federal prohíbe cualquier tipo de discriminación en la educación y empleo por motivos de edad, raza, color, nacionalidad, sexo, religión o 

discapacidad.  Cualquier persona que crea que el Distrito Escolar de Wausau ha aplicado inadecuadamente los principios y/o reglas del Título VI, Título VII, Título IX, Sección 504 o del Acta 

para Americanos con Discapacidades, podrá presentar una denuncia ante el Director de Igualdad del Distrito Escolar de Wausau al Centro de Administración Longfellow, 415 Seymour 

Street, Wausau, Wisconsin 54402-0359, o por teléfono al 715-261-0596. 

Department/Activity Information 

 

GERMANY 2021 

We have just been given permission to begin exploring the possibility of traveling to Germany in 
June of 2021.  We will not be able to host students this year as we have in the past, as our partner 
school is not able to travel at this time.  While there are still many questions to be answered before 
we are able to schedule a meeting, please watch your email for an upcoming virtual meeting to dis-
cuss any interest in a trip next June. 

SPANISH CLUB 

We have a surprise coming to the SPANISH CLUB this 
year.  Be prepared to have fun!!! Are you interested in 
learning about Spanish speaking countries' cultures in a 
fun manner? Would you like to be prepared to be a global 
citizen? Do you enjoy listening to Spanish songs such as 
óDespacitoô? Then this club is for you. Every student is 
welcome to join the Spanish Club!  
 
 
 

Spanish Club is a great way to learn about Spanish culture such as food, holidays, celebrations, 
games, and the people.  Spanish Club meets once a month in room 229.  Throughout the year, we 
are planning on hosting many activities such as parties for Spanish speaking countriesô holidays 
and going on local field trips to restaurants, among many other things. There is a significance in life 
that will help you better understand and experience the lives of Spanish speaking people.  
 
Spanish Club Committee 
President: Rose Fournier, Vice President: Ellise Markevitch, and officers: Izzy Sunby, Samuel Ste-
vens & Alexandra Silavanh. 
 
Please contact Sra. Brandner, Spanish Teacher and Spanish Club Advisor  by email:  

pbrandne@wausauschools.org  - Room 229  

mailto:pbrandne@wausauschools.org
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SENIOR YEARBOOK PHOTOS  
 

Submission Deadline:  October 31 

 

Seniors and Senior Parents: All senior portraits for the yearbook must be submitted by 
October 31. Photos may be emailed to westpublications@wausauschools.org, or brought 
in to Room 144 (Pub Lab) on a disk or a hardcopy in good condition to scan.  

 

Still need a photo or need a photo that meets yearbook requirements? 

Empire Photography will be at Wausau West to offer FREE senior portrait opportunities later this semester.  More infor-
mation will be provided at a later date.  A portrait will be provided to the yearbook, and then you will receive proofs at 
your home for any additional photos you wish to order. 

 

All submitted photos must meet the yearbook guidelines, which were mailed home to all juniors (seniors to be) in May 
2020. We will not accept photos that do not comply with these specifications. The rules are to be followed, not chal-
lenged.  

 

DO: PROVIDE A TRADITIONAL HEAD SHOT 

*Head size: eyebrow to chin should measure one-half (1/2ò) 

*300 dpi, CMYK color 

*Shoulder shot, front view 

*Print size: minimum of 1 3/8 inches wide by 2 inches tall, but a larger print is requested so we have the flexibility to align 
faces  

*Digital images are preferred, but regular prints will be accepted 

*Plain colored background, avoid white & gray; a solid wall, brick, barn, rock, etc., background is acceptable 

*Remember the dress code and consider how pictures will be cropped; we will return photos which would be  

inappropriate for the yearbook 

REMEMBER: 

*NO OUTDOOR SHOTS!!! 

*NO WHITE, BLACK, PATTERN OR OUTDOOR BACKGROUNDS 

*NO PROPS IN PHOTO OR ON BACKGROUND (chairs, books, trees, athletic articles, hats, fences, wagon   
wheels, shutters, etc.) 

*NO SOFT or FUZZY FOCUS 

*NO LEAVES, TREES, FLOWERS, WATER, WIND ï OUTDOOR SHOTS 

*NO FULL BODY SHOTS 

Standard school ID photos will be used as substitutions for non-complying photos. Photo requirements are designed to 
take into account economic differences of our students, to decrease lighting variances, and to meet yearbook academics 
competition guidelines.  

Parents, who wish, may purchase senior ad space in the yearbook and submit personal photographs and messages for 
their student. Senior ad material will be mailed home in mid October.  

Department/Activity Information contôd 

mailto:westpublications@wausauschools.org
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JOIN DECA! 

Do you have an interest in Business or Marketing?  Are you looking for a 
way to stay connected with your peers as we approach the school year? 
Do you dream of starting your own business? Do you like to do social ac-
tivities with friends? Do you like to be involved with the community?  Do 
you like talking to people? If so, DECA could be for you.  DECA prepares 
leaders and entrepreneurs for careers and education in marketing, fi-
nance, hospitality, management, and other business areas. DECA also 
prepares students to be academically prepared, community oriented and 
professionally responsible experienced leaders.  There are no prerequi-
sites for joining DECA.  As a DECA member you will have the opportunity 
to compete against other students from around the State of Wisconsin, 
attend leadership conferences, participate in social and community 

events with peers, and attend monthly meetings.  You choose the level of participation you want. Students 
are encouraged to join DECA at any grade level while at West.  We are currently having monthly virtual meet-
ings and will start our traditional in-person activities in October with masks and social distancing.   Find us on 
Instagram @wwwdeca for the latest updates and information about our chapter which includes events and 
meeting times. 

The 2020-2021 Leadership Team includes DECA Officers: Vice Presidents - Tim DeLoye, Maddux Federici, 
Grace Albee, Lexi Schauls, Paige Harvey, Anika Parks, Mason Voigt and School Store Managers: Lucca 
Tonelli and Sophie Wokatsch.  Students interested in joining DECA can reach out to the Officers or Manag-
ers, Mr. Hert (chert@wausauschools.org) or Mrs. Fuller (tfuller@wausauschools.org) with further ques-
tions.  There is a $25 activity fee for joining DECA which includes a t-shirt.  Students interested in joining can 
pay their activity fee on their portals.  For the latest news and schedule of events check out our Face-
book Page at https://www.facebook.com/wwdeca/ or Instagram @wwdeca.  Our website http://
wwdeca.wix.com/wausau-west-deca includes additional information about Wausau West DECA. Join the larg-
est student organization at West and take your leadership skills to the NEXT LEVEL! 

Department/Activity Information contôd 

                      WEST-SIDE  

           CONNECTION  

         SCHOOL STORE 

 

 

 

 

 

Check out our West-Side Connection school store which is now located on our Wausau West web-
site as an online store.  You can purchase these cool masks for $8.00 along with lots of other great 
Warrior clothing.   

mailto:chert@wausauschools.org
mailto:tfuller@wausauschools.org
http://wwdeca.wix.com/wausau-west-deca
http://wwdeca.wix.com/wausau-west-deca
http://west.wausauschools.org/student_services/west_side_connection_school_store
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Department/Activity Information contôd 

WARRIOR CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS 
FALL 2020 SCHEDULES 

 
-@CHDR @MC FDMSKDL@Mu ANXR @MC FHQKRu BG@LOHNMR NE SGD @B@CDLHB VNQKC{    "% .HKKDQ GDQDq  8GHKD XNT½QD ATRX 

being a virtual student ¦ why not consider being a virtual club member. We have some great clubs planning 

SGDHQ E@KK UHQST@K RBGDCTKDq  * G@UD HMBKTCDC RNLD GDQD @KNMF VHSG SGD @CUHRNQ½R DL@HKq  'DDK EQDD SN BNMS@BS 

them.   We miss you and we want you to get involved as much as you can. 

See you soon!  

 

DRAMA CLUB 

Drama Club meetings will be the 1st and 3rd Thursdays at 3:30 pm. (except the first meeting and special workshops)  

Contact Cindy Strobel at: cstrobel@wausauschools.org 
 

Meeting dates and times: 
Oct 1, 15 
Oct. 8 - Workshop on Stage Management by Michael Klapperich (West alum of 2003) 
November 5 and 19 regular meetings 
Dec 3 and 17 regular meetings. 

 
FALL PLAY 

Google Meet auditions week of September 21-23 

Cast list posted September 24 

Read-through on Google Meet September 25 

Google Meet rehearsals September 28-October 9, M-F 3:15 - 5:00 p.m. 

 The following dates below are tentative.  We will move forward with the plans only if we are back to 
school in-person. 

 In-person rehearsals, masked, at school October 12, November 6, M-F 3:15-5:00 
 In-person Tech Week November 9-12 
 Show dates November 13, 14 and 15 (times to be determined) 

MOCK TRIAL 

We met for the first time on Monday, Sept 28 from 5:00-7:00 p.m.  Our meeting dates will be every Monday & 
Thursdays from 5:00-7:00 p.m.  Contact Dawn Jameson at: djameson@wausauschools.org for the virtu-
al code to join our meeting. 

SPANISH CLUB 

We had our first virtual meeting on September 18, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. More virtual meetings to follow.  Contact 
Paola Brandner at: pbrandne@wausauschools.org. 
 

KEY CLUB 

Contact Monica Borreson at: mborreso@wausauschools.org for further virtual meeting times. 

FRENCH CLUB 

2:00 on Fridays. Contact Kara Torkelson at: ktorklsn@wausauschools.org.  

mailto:cstrobel@wausauschools.org
mailto:djameson@wausauschools.org
file:///C:/Users/jslamins/Downloads/pbrandne@wausauschools.org
mailto:mborreso@wausauschools.org
file:///C:/Users/jslamins/Downloads/ktorklsn@wausauschools.org
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Department/Activity Information contôd 

INTERNATIONAL CLUB 
We meet at 2:30 p.m. on Fridays.  Contact Kara Torkelson at: ktorklsn@wausauschools.org 
 
STUDENT COUNCIL 
The first Student Council meeting is going to be this Friday, October 2 at 1:00 p.m.  The next one will be Octo-
ber 9, at 1:00 p.m.  The meeting code is wwstudentcouncil.  Contact Maureen Wagers at: 
mwagers@wausauschools.org. 
 
ROBOTICS 
The Robotics Team will have the first virtual meeting on Tuesday, October 29, at 3:00 p.m.    
The Computer Club will have a virtual meeting on Wednesday, October 30, at 3:00 p.m.  Contact John Quinn 
at: jquinn@wausauschools.org. 
 
FCCLA 
They had their first meeting on Wednesday, September 30.  Contact Trisha Sirny at: 
tsirny@wausauschools.org for further meeting times. 
 
DECA 
October 14, 2:45 p.m. Virtual, Google Meet code:  Westdeca 
October 18- Pumpkin Carving 
October 31-Trick or Can 
Contact Carl Hert at: chert@wausauschools.org 
 
OUTDOOR ADVENTURE CLUB 
Outdoor Adventure will meet on Fridays from 2:30-3:00 p.m..  Activities will be after school and the day will 
vary based on activity.  Contact Carla Gerstenberger at:cgersten@wausauschools.org. 
 
TRAP CLUB 
2021 Season: 
 Youth Trap Orientation Meeting is Sunday, February 21 from 1:00 pm to 2:00 pm.  
The SCTP Youth Trap Practice is scheduled on Sundays, March 14 to June 13, from 1:00 - 3:00 pm. 
dotwhyru@aol.com ï Randy Ulmer. 
 

 
 
 

file:///C:/Users/jslamins/Downloads/ktorklsn@wausauschools.org
file:///C:/Users/jslamins/Downloads/mwagers@wausauschools.org
file:///C:/Users/jslamins/Downloads/jquinn@wausauschools.org
file:///C:/Users/jslamins/Downloads/tsirny@wausauschools.org
mailto:chert@wausauschools.org
file:///C:/Users/jslamins/Downloads/cgersten@wausauschools.org
file:///C:/Users/jslamins/Downloads/dotwhyru@aol.com

